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     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 91.5% 

Early Years  Well-done to our nursery children who had 96.9% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1H 98.3% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 4B 96.2% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 6R 95% 

 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
As another fantastic week comes to an end, it is safe to say that time certainly does fly when you are 
having fun.  It has been another busy but successful week at Broad Square. 
 
Reading certificates 
We have launched our reading certificates in this week’s assembly to celebrate children who are 
trying hard with their home reading.  Thank you to parents and carers who support us with this, it 
really is making a difference.  Watch out for our award winners on Twitter - (@Broad_Square). 
 
Year 6 Residential 

Some of our year 6 children are looking forward to their upcoming residential to Barnstonale on 
17th October.  If any parents or carers have any questions please speak to our year 6 staff team. 

 

Year 3 food tasting 

Our year 3 children have enjoyed having Chartwells (our lunch providers) in to school to discuss 
healthy eating.  They made red pepper hummus with chopped up vegetables.  Ms. McNamara was so 
impressed with the amount of different vegetables that the children tried and enjoyed. 
 
Curriculum information 
Parents and carers should receive year group curriculum information sheets early next week.  These 
provide information about what our children are learning in school this term.  If you have any further 
questions please speak to class teachers.   
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Maths visit 
This week Miss Earle welcomed a group of teachers from other schools from across the North West 
to Broad Square to look at the fantastic maths teaching and learning that we have at our school.  All 
of our visitors commented on the excellent behaviour and manners of our children. 
 
The Broad Square Scarecrow Festival 
During the last week of term, children will be working in their classes to design and make a 
scarecrow.  We will then display the scarecrows around our school site for children and families to 
enjoy.  The children will be taking reading and writing opportunities from this as well as having a lot of 
fun.  I am very excited to see the finished scarecrows as I can already sense a bit of competition 
between staff! 
 
Snacks 

Our Nursery, reception, year 1 and year 2 children are provided with a fruit snack that they have 
mid-morning.  As funding does not continue into the juniors, we allow junior children to bring in a 
piece of fruit to have for their snack.  This is just a piece of fruit not a chocolate bar, crisps, 
sweets etc.  As we are a healthy school, we must try our hardest to promote healthy lifestyles to 
our children.  Thank you for your support with this.  

 

Water bottles 

Keeping with the healthy eating message, can I remind parents and carers that if any children bring 
a water bottle to school it should just be filled with water and not juice.   

 

Healthy packed lunches 

At the end of this letter, we have included guidance on what makes a healthy packed lunch.  Whilst 
we recognize that children are going to have a small and sensible treat in their packed lunches, we 
cannot allow fizzy drinks or sweets to be part of our packed lunches.   

 

Parents evening 
As I mentioned last week. Our meet parent’s evenings will be held on Wednesday 2nd November.  
Letters will be sent out closer to the time to select suitable timings.     
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Communication 

Myself and other senior leaders, including the safeguarding team and Ms. Jones SENCO are 
available to talk to anyone with any concerns or questions each morning and after school.  Please 
let us know if there is anything that we can help you with. 

Thank you again for your co9ntinued support.  Have a great weekend. 

 

Many thanks 

Mrs C.  Foden  

Headteacher 
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